
PTO MEETING for Pine Tree Elementary School 

Tuesday, October 6, 2020 

 

6 attending 

 

1. Overview: Ruby, PTO President 

2. Financials: April, PTO Treasurer 

3. Updates 

 

Overview: 

● Santa Shop will not be in the works this year.  Looking into alternative idea, Upaint 

pottery for example. 

● “Game Raiser” for teachers to build their indoor recess closets.  Teachers give a few 

ideas of games / coloring books they’d like, PTO sends a request for certain game and 

distributes it to teachers. 

● No E-Learning parents present to check in with. 

● Parents inquiring on holiday parties.  Being looked into as no foods from home can be 

brought in.  Idea of children bringing a certain denomination of money in, if possible, for 

teacher to collect and bring something in for class. 

● Next meeting will be held on an E-Learning day (Nov 10) 

 

Financials: 

● Paid $75 for online quickbooks annual fee. 

● Paid for 3 teachers grants  

○ 1st grade: magazines 

○ Booher: bocce ball 

○ One year professional development for another teacher  

● Total cash remaining $18,600. 

● Teacher grants  

○ Music - Anderson: Requests $98.69 microphone for quality and amplifying while 

instructing. (APPROVED) 

○ Library - Bieber: Requests $31 for clipboards to be used while outside the library 

or when children are needing a hard surface - easy to disinfect. (APPROVED) 

○ 1st Grade - Ervin: Requests $100 for whistle, chart holder, ring set, jumping frog, 

bracelet, fidgets and slinkies. (APPROVED) 

 

Update: 

● Red shirts have been delivered, but not passed out.  Hoping to have them to the kids 

before Fall Break. 

● Box tops have been cut and will be sent in over Fall Break. 

● Spirit Night will be brought back up through all Elementary schools while maintaining 

cohesiveness. 

● Kroger Rewards and Amazon Smile are being set up. 

 


